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I have followed closely Fleet Call's request for waivers and 
the comments filed in response. I believe the technological 
concept of digital cellular specialized mobile radio services 
will move private land mobile services technology into the next 
century. This advanced technology will use spectrum efficiently 
and help ease congestion especially in large urban areas. 

Some parties questioned the Commission's use of waivers rather 
than rule making to address issues raised by Fleet Call. I, too, 
want to be assured that the Commission acts in a procedurally 
correct fashion. I am concerned, however, that our procedures 
not be abused by those seeking to stifle possible competition. 
Our procedures should not be used as a delaying tactic. I 
encourage the Private Radio Bureau to address Fleet Call's 
request in an expeditious and procedurally correct manner. I 
believe this is particularly important in markets where spectrum 
and its use is at a premium. 


